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Ms Sophie Dunstone 
Committee Secretary 
Senate Legal and Constitutional Affairs Legislation Committee 
Parliament House 
CANBERRA ACT 2600 

Sent by email: LegCon.Sen@aph.gov.au 

Dear Ms Dunstone 

Australian Government 

Attorney-General's Department 

Criminal Justice Division 

Australian Crime Commission Amendment (Criminology Research) Bill 2015 - Question on 
Notice 

On 19 November 2015, I appeared for the Attorney-General's Department at the Senate Legal and 
Constitutional Affairs Legislation Committee's public hearing on its inquiry into the above Bill. 

Following that hearing, on 23 November 2015 I provided a joint written submission to the 
Committee from the department, the Australian Crime Commission and the Australian Institute of 
Criminology. 

I am now writing to provide a supplementary answer to a question that I took on notice at the 
hearing. 

The committee asked: 

Can [you] provide for the committee, on notice, what statements of expectations have occurred-if 
any-over the last five years? 

Answer: Two Statements of Expectation have been issued to the Australian Institute of Criminology 
(AIC) over the last five years - one in May 2013 and one in January 2010. The current Statement of 
Expectation is published on the AIC website. 

I trust this information is of assistance to the committee. 

 

Iain Anderson 
First Assistant Secretary 
Criminal Justice Division 
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